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Wood Dale, IL - On Saturday, November 23rd, 2013 at approximately 8:40 p.m. the Wood Dale 
Police Department received a 911 call to its dispatch center.  The caller, a concerned citizen, related 
that he observed a Honda SUV committing several dangerous violations including U-turns into 
oncoming traffic and running red lights.   
 
Officers were dispatched to the area where they located the Honda still committing dangerous 
violations.  The vehicle was stopped and the driver identified as 60 year old Grigor Rosco of Chicago.  
Rosco submitted to field sobriety tests which he failed.  Rosco was placed under arrest and taken to 
the Department for processing.  Rosco’s Honda was towed and impounded.  Rosco was given a 
breath test that resulted in a BAC of 0.233.   
 
The arresting Officer in this case was assigned to an Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) DUI 
patrol.  This patrol was funded by IDOT to target and arrest impaired motorists on Illinois roadways.  
The resident who reported the alleged drunk driver was submitted to the Alliance Against Intoxicated 
Motorists Drunk Buster program for a $100.00 reward. 
 
The Department charged Rosco with: 
Driving under the influence B.A.C over .08 
Disobeyed a traffic signal 
Operation of an uninsured vehicle 
 
The Department reminds everyone that it is dangerous and a crime to drink and drive. 
 
Members of the public are reminded that these complaints contain only charges and are not proof of 
the defendant’s guilt.  A defendant is presumed innocent and is entitled to a fair trial in which it is the 
government’s burden to prove his or her guilt beyond a reasonable doubt. 
 
For all other inquiries regarding this case, please contact Sgt. Mike Peters at 630-787-3833.    
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